LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 03/14/10
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present, as the meeting was attended by the eight of the nine members of the Board of Directors:

Rollie Gibbs, President



Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Pattricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Bruce Langson, Vice President

Mickey Hollingshead



Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton


Carole Inghram Montalto


David H. Williams, Jr.
Gary Dillingham, LVHSAA Historian, was also present.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

The minutes of the January 10, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved by the Board.

The Treasury report was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  It was agreed by the board that we should strive to maintain a minimum balance of $20,000 in our checking account.
The proposed 2010 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and was unanimously approved by the Board with a few changes.
LEGAL UPDATE

Patty updated the board on the retention requirements for documents related to our 501(c)3 filing, relayed to her by legal counsel.
CLASS REUNIONS
Patty has heard from several classes that they are planning their reunions the day before the September 11 Wildcat Reunion.  As we learn reunion dates, they will be posted on the LVHSAA website.
FUND RAISING COMMITTEE UPDATE
Several ideas for fun(d) raising were discussed.  Patty will relay these to Committee chairperson Nancy Murray Harkess, who was unable to attend.  They included a garage sale, selling things on Craigslist, an LVHSAA night at a 51’s baseball game, manning a table with LVHS mementos at the LVHS football games, and selling a block of tickets to the Helldorado Rodeo.
GRANTS COMMITTEE UPDATE

Chairman Bruce Langson reviewed his prior recommendation that the LVHSAA give grants to students or teachers with a particular non-scholarship need.  This would be funded from future fund-raising events.  We also discussed how to get the word out to the students and teachers about the possibility of grants.  Patty will check with the school to determine if the Parent’s Advisory Board meeting would be the proper venue.

The board also discussed the possibility of obtaining grants for the LVHSAA.  Bruce knows someone with experience that might volunteer to help us write a grant request.  This will be discussed further at our next meeting.
MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 270 members, which is down from 2009 year-end when we had a total of 313 members.  Dave sent an e-mail last month to alumni with expired memberships, resulting in nine renewals being received.  There are still 37 expired memberships, plus 12 of the 2008 graduated that did not renew their free memberships.  Five board members (Miriam, Bruce, Carole, Kae and Dave) volunteered to each call 5 or 6 of alumni that have not renewed.  Patty will e-mail a list to each volunteer.  A renewal reminder will also be included in the next Wildcat Tales newsletter.
In an effort to increase membership, Bruce recommended that we call alumni that attended the Wildcat Reunion that are not LVHSAA members.  Patty will make a list for the next meeting.

MENTORING PROGRAM

Bruce proposed that the LVHSAA develop a Mentoring Program to enable students and aspiring LVHS alumni to receive meaningful advice and guidance from the vast experiences and knowledge of LVHS alumni.  The development of this program was unanimously approved by the board.  Bruce has drafted an article for the next Wildcat Tales newsletter, asking for mentor volunteers. Bruce might also attend the Parent’s Advisory Board at the school to discuss this program with them and to determine if this is something the students would be interested in.
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE UPDATE
Carole Montalto accepted the appointment of Scholarship Committee Chairperson.  Patty will determine who is handling scholarships at the school this year and put Carole in touch with that person.  The 2010 Scholarship Committee will consist of Carole, Kae Bogdanovich, Nancy Harkess, Bruce Langson, Dave Williams and Patty Haack.  President Rollie Gibbs will be the tie-breaker if needed.  The board unanimously approved the giving of four scholarships this year – two for $1000 each and two for $500 each.  

In an effort to raise more funds for future scholarships, Bruce proposed a plan for vehicle donations.  This would be done through an ad in the Las Vegas Review Journal.  Bruce has volunteered to oversee this program.  He recommended running an ad in the RJ for two months.  He will contact the RJ to determine the price of the ad.  Bruce and Dave volunteered to draft the ad.

SENIOR SQUARES UPDATE

Chairperson Sarah Butler Walker advised Patty recently that she met with the principal of the Las Vegas Academy.  He was happy to learn about the squares, as he had not been made aware of who was responsible for them.  Sarah is contacting the painter and will coordinate with him and the school to determine the best time to work on the squares
WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK UPDATE

Webmaster Dave Williams reported that we now have two more domain names - lvhs-alumni.com (original Woody Woodward site) and lvhsalumni.com. Dave will restructure the websites allowing the search engines to access these two sites as well as the original lvhsaa.com. We had a link on the Las Vegas High CCSD website changed to link to our site rather than a pay site which had been placed there before. 

WILDCAT REUNION – 2010

Rollie, Carole, Kae, Miriam, Dave and Patty volunteered to be on the 2010 committee.  Patty will contact a couple other alumni who previously expressed an interest in being on the committee.  The first committee meeting will be held at Rollie’s home on Thursday, March 25 at 6 p.m.

HELLDORADO PARADE – 2010

This year’s parade will be on May 15.  In keeping with this year’s parade theme of “traditions of past Helldorados”, it was agreed that we would put six to ten large posters relating to LVHS and previous Helldorado parades (including the LVHS band from the 50’s, the Rhythmettes, an old photo of the school, etc.) on the truck that will be pulling the float.  Rollie will follow-up with a friend who expressed an interest in pulling the float with his antique fire truck.  Rollie will check on prices for new lights for the platform and railing of the float.  Patty will check with a couple of people to find someone to ride the float as our “celebrity alumnus”.  It was agreed that we will submit parade announcer narrative similar to last year.  Patty will follow-up with the school band director regarding the LVHS band marching in front or in back of the LVHSAA float.  
Rollie will follow-up with his contact regarding a special section at the Helldorado rodeo for LVHS alumni.  
HISTORIAN UPDATE

LVHSAA Historian Gary Dillingham brought a book from an out-of-state school which lists alumni from all classes.  We decided it would be a good idea to put a list of alumni by class on our website.  Gary has copies of yearbooks from all classes, and will lists of alumni to Dave William who will put them on the website as time allows.  Gary also wrote bios on two additional notable alumni which we will add to our website.

WILDCAT TALES

Articles written by Miriam, Dave and Bruce were reviewed.  These will be used in the next newsletter which will hopefully be sent out within the next couple of weeks.
NEW BUSINESS

Patty will talk to Jill Horton at LVHS about the possibility of a board member attending the next Parent’s Advisory Board meeting.

The board agreed that it would be in the best interest of the LVHSAA to have their database (almost 5000 alumni names and addresses) backed up on-line.  They unanimously approved $130 to be paid to Carbonite for this backup, covering a 3 year 3 month subscription.  It was also decided that we would purchase an external hard-drive as a secondary back-up, which would also give us the ability to update the database on more than one computer.  Dave will check-out prices for the external hard-drive.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next Board of Director’s Meeting will be held on Sunday, April 11, 2010 at 2 p.m. at Patty Haack’s home.  This meeting will be posted on the LVHSAA website and is open to all members of the LVHSAA
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
